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Clifton-Allen Lodge Reconsecrated 

 Most Worshipful Brother 
Keith W. Newton, Grand Master 
of Free & Accepted Masons of 
Ohio, with the assistance of his 
Officers and Past Masters of 
Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge, re-
consecrated the Lodge on Satur-
day, August 8, commemorating 
the 100th Anniversary of Clifton 
Lodge’s chartering on October 
22, 1920. The ceremony was 
originally scheduled for April 
but was postponed by the 
COVID-19 pandemic. 
 Following the Reconsecra-
tion, the Grand Master attended 

a ceremony in our Temple Ball-
room recognizing the Masters of 
Lodges in the 16th, 22nd and 
25th Masonic Districts together 
with Excellence in Youth and 
Grand Master’s Community 
Service Awardees who would 
have been recognized at the re-
spective Grand Master’s Recep-
tions which were similarly can-
celled in the Spring. The event 
was complete with a box lunch 
(per government COVID-19 pre-
cautions) provided by the Blue 
Lodge Associations of the 22nd 
Masonic District.  It was a great 

day for Freemasonry in Lake-
wood and Northern Ohio! 
 While on the subject of re-
consecrations, we note with 
some sadness that Holy Grail 
Commandery’s 100th Anniver-
sary Reconsecration by the 
Grand Commandery, Knights 
Templar of Ohio, originally 
scheduled for Sunday, Septem-
ber 20, 2020, has been post-
poned indefinitely per the 
COVID-19 precautions ordered 
by the Grand Encampment of 
Knights Templar, USA. 

Get Connected! 
 While most of our Lake-
wood and Ohio Masonic organi-
zations have resumed in-person 
meetings and events honoring 
protocols and restrictions from 
their parent and government 
bodies, some of the gatherings 
you might have attended are 
being conducted electronically. 
Be sure your email address is on 
file with your respective Secre-
taries and Recorders, and make 
regular visits to the calendar 
pages on our web site. Stay in-
volved by getting connected! 
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CARES Act Offers Larger Tax Deductions 
 The CARES Act government stimulus bill was adopted last 
spring to help mitigate the effects of the COVID-19 pandemic. 
While its provisions are wide-ranging, one specific purpose was to 
stimulate additional charitable giving. 
 The federal tax reform act passed in 2017 nearly doubled the 
standard deduction for federal income tax purposes in an attempt 
to simplify tax return preparation. Many previously itemized de-
ductions were eliminated in the process.  One of the downside ef-
fects for charitable organizations such as our Lakewood Masonic 
Foundation was a loss of incentive for taxpayers accustomed to 
claiming itemized charitable deductions. 
 One of the CARES Act provisions is that if you take the stand-
ard deduction in 2020 (on the return you file in 2021), you can take 
an additional “above the line” deduction of up to $300 for cash 
donations you make to charities such as our Lakewood Masonic 
Foundation this year.  
 The CARES Act further provides that if you will be itemizing 
your 2020 deductions, for this year only you may deduct cash do-
nations to charities of up to 100% of your Adjusted Gross Income 
(AGI) rather than the usual 60% limitation (with associated car-
ryovers).   
 The most important incentive for donating to our Lakewood 
Masonic Foundation isn’t an income tax deduction. Rather, it’s an 
expression of the donor’s affection for, and support of, our Lake-
wood Masonic Family and our charitable purposes—a desire to 
contribute above and beyond your annual dues. 
 In addition to cash donations (yes, including checks), our other 
donation vehicles are still available to you. 
 AmazonSmile shoppers (smile.amazon.com/ch/20-0357206) 
can have 0.5% of their purchases donated to our Lakewood Ma-
sonic Foundation without increasing the price paid for purchases. 
 Facebook users may donate through our Facebook page. Face-
book does not charge a fee to our Lakewood Masonic Foundation 
or other not-for-profit organizations. 
 Traditional (not Roth) IRA holders may still donate directly 
from their IRAs, although the required minimum distributions 
(RMDs) for older account holders have been eliminated for 2020. 
Such distributions do not incur either federal income or estate tax-
es but also do not count as itemized deductions for tax purposes. 
 Donations can be made after death by naming The Lakewood 
Masonic Foundation as a beneficiary in your will, life insurance 
policy, IRA, TOD (Transfer on Death) account or the like, either as 
a fixed amount or a percentage. 
 In all tax matters, you are best advised to discuss your inten-
tions with an attorney and/or tax accountant. Gifts and bequests 
to our Lakewood Masonic Foundation (but not our Lakewood Ma-
sonic Temple Operating or Endowment Funds) are deductible for 
federal estate and income taxes to the extent permitted by law. 
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Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge #664 F. & A. M. 
Stated Meeting Second Thursday 7:30 p.m. ▪ Special Fourth Thursday ● www.cliftonallen664fam.org 

 

Worshipful Master 
Brian F. Peebles 

1353 Westlake Avenue 
 Lakewood, OH 44107  

216.235.4061 
brianfpeebles@gmail.com 

 

Senior Warden 
Robert D. Hein 

216.526.8816 
 

Junior Warden 
Jonathan R. Hupp 

 

Treasurer 
Robert W. Niebaum, PDDGM 

 

Secretary 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

PDDGM 
440.333.0884 

jw@WR-Psychometics.com 
 

Chaplain 
Edward W. Haupin, PM 

 

Senior Deacon 
Robert D. Bruce Bey 

 

Junior Deacon 
John A. Naples 

 

Senior Steward 
John D. Mahoney 

 

Junior Steward 
A Brother 

 

Marshal 
Robert J. Trigg, PM, KYCH 

 

Tyler 
Virgil D. Tent, PM 

 

Lodge Education Officer 
Edward W. Haupin, PM 

 

Trustees 
Edward W. Haupin, PM 

Earl Haywood Bey III, PM 
Virgil D. Tent, PM Step Into the Light 

Master’s Message 
Brethren: 
 Although COVID-19 has altered our lives in many ways, we have con-
tinued to move forward with Freemasonry.  
 In June we passed and updated several Standing Resolutions as well as 
passing a update to our By-Laws to update our annual dues. We are now 
able to raise dues by a very small percentage in order to come to a balanced 
budget in regards to ALL per capita expenses. The new By-Law will raise 
dues by just a few dollars each year until fiscal parity is achieved. 
 In August we had the 100 Year Reconsecration Ceremony of our char-
ter. Most Worshipful Brother Keith Newton presided over the ceremony 
with his Grand Lodge Officers. The event was well attended by those who 
were able to attend. The Lodge was also presented with a handmade case 
that included vessels of the corn, wine, and oil which were used in the cere-
mony.  
 This fall we will be busy. As the current health climate will permit, we 
will be planning a Ladies at the Table, Table Lodge. We will also schedule 
an awards night and will raise a candidate to the sublime degree of Master 
Mason. 
 Please make sure we have your up to date contact information as our 
schedule has necessarily been very fluid during this pandemic. You can 
update your own information online through Grandview. Please visit 
https://oh.grandview.systems/users/sign_in. If you need assistance with 
signing up, contact our secretary WB John Whitehouse, Jr. or myself; and 
we would be glad to help you.  
 Stay well and be safe! 

22nd Masonic District Installation Schedule—See page 4. 

Representatives of Lodges 
 In the General Regulations of 1721 it was enacted that “The Grand 
Lodge consists of and is formed by the Masters and Wardens of all the reg-
ular particular Lodges on record”; and also that “The majority of every par-
ticular Lodge, when congregated, shall have the privilege of giving instruc-
tions to their Master and Wardens before the assembling of the Grand 
Chapter or Lodge, at the three quarterly communications hereafter men-
tioned and of the Annual Grand Lodge too; because their Master and War-
dens are their Representatives and are supposed to speak their 
mind” (Constitutions, 1723, page 61). A few modern Grand Lodges have 
disenfranchised the Wardens also, and confined the representation to the 
Masters only. But Brother Hawkins asserts further that this is evidently an 
innovation, having no color of authority in the Old Regulations. 

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 
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Lakewood Lodge #601 F. & A. M. 
Stated Meetings Second & Fourth Mondays 7:30 p.m. ● www.lakewoodfreemasons.com 

 

Worshipful Master 
Edward Lichota 

2150 Olive Avenue 
Lakewood, OH 44107 

elichota74@gmail.com 
 

Senior Warden 
Kenneth G. May III 

 

Junior Warden 
Christen A. Hoyer, PM 

 

Treasurer 
Richard E. Hoyer II, PM 

 

Secretary 
Curtis A. Hendzell, PM 

1701 East 12th Street Apt 8G 
Cleveland, OH 44114 

734.408.1298 
curthendzell@gmail.com 

 

Chaplain 
Martin R. Thompson, PM 

 

Senior Deacon 
Christopher McDade 

 

Junior Deacon 
Chad Thomas 

 

Senior Steward 
Lars Violand 

 

Junior Steward 
 
 

Marshal 
 
 

Tyler 
Thomas D. Standen, PM 

 

Lodge Education Officer 
Vincent D. Salls, PM 

Step Into the Light 

22nd Masonic District Installation Schedule 
Nov 14 Sat 3:00p Elyria #787 
Nov 14 Sat TBA Stonington #503 
Nov 15 Sun 7:00p Rocky River #703 
Nov 17 Tues 7:30p Oberlin #380 (Tyled) 
Nov 18 Wed 7:30p Cleveland #781 
Nov 21 Sat 1:00p Eastgate #796 
Nov 21 Sat 3:00p Clifton-Allen #664 
Nov 21 Sat 7:30p Forest City #388 
Nov 22 Sun 7:30p North Star #738 
Nov 23 Mon 7:30p Wellington #127 
Nov 24 Tues 7:30p Parkside #736 
Nov 28 Sat 11:00a Blue Steel #791 
Dec 2 Wed 7:30p LaGrange #399 
Dec 3 Thur 7:30p University Heights #738 
Dec 4 Fri 7:00p John W. Barkley #621 
Dec 5 Sat 11:00a Theodore Breck #714 
Dec 5 Sat 3:00p Black River #786 
Dec 5 Sat 7:00p Harding-Concordia #345 
Dec 5 Sat 7:00p Quarry #382 
Dec 8 Tues 10:30a Meridian #610 
Dec 9 Wed 7:30p Acacia #651 
Dec 10 Thur 7:30p Dover #489 
Dec 12 Sat 12:00n Mid-Century #725 
Dec 12 Sat 3:00p Collinwood #582 
Dec 12 Sat 7:00p Solon #757 
Dec 14 Mon 7:30p Lakewood #601 
Dec 16 Wed 7:30p Golden Gate #245 
For the latest information visit: www.ohiodistrict22.org 

Proxy Installation 
 The Regulations of 1721 provide that, if the new Grand Master be ab-
sent from the Grand Feast, he may be proclaimed if proper assurance be 
given that he will serve, in which case the old Grand Master shall act as his 
proxy and receive the usual homage. This has led to a custom, once very 
common in the United States, but later on getting into disuse, of installing 
an absent officer by proxy. Such installations are called Proxy Installations. 
Their propriety is truly very questionable. 

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 
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Ann Rutledge Chapter #453 O. E. S. 
Stated Meetings First & Third Wednesdays 1:30 p.m. ● www.annrutledge453oes.org 

 

Worthy Matron 
Elinor Bayse, PM 

3909 Riverside Avenue 
Cleveland, OH 44109 

216.210.0736 
e_bayse@twc.com 

 

Worthy Patron 
Harold E. Sieburt, PP 

 

Associate Matron 
Norma Jean Crown, PM 

 

Associate Patron 
Daniel G. Crown, PP 

 

Secretary 
Mary Beth Cascio, PM 

216.228.1987 
mbcascio@juno.com 

 

Treasurer 
Norman Bayse, PP 

 

Conductress 
Wanda King, PM 

 

Associate Conductress 
Gay E. Whieldon, PM 

 

Chaplain 
Patricia Gorze, PM 

 

Marshal 
Robert Hubert, Jr., PP 

 

Adah 
Bre Ann White 

 

Ruth 
Carolyn Onyak 

 

Esther 
Carrie Hoover, PM 

 

Martha 
Gloria Cazan, PM 

 

Electa 
Kathleen Hubert, PM 

 

Warder 
Karen Bacho 

 

Sentinel 
Linda Bokan 

 

Organist Pro Tem 
Elaine Hammond, PM 

This is the day we begin to compose our Symphony 
and make a joyful noise to the Lord! 

Around the Town Dinner Group is trying something different by meeting at 
12:00n for lunch. The locations will be announced at our meetings. 
 

Report sunshine, joys, illness or sorrow to Worthy Matron Elinor Bayse, 
216.210.0736; or Brother Dan Crown, 216.741.0685. 

Matron’s Message 
 When choosing the Theme of this year, “No Man Is An Island”, there 
was no sign that a pandemic would envelop the world, making people ob-
serve shut-in orders, social distancing, and mask wearing. All of these 
things encourage people to feel that they occupy their own little island, 
with a few excursions into the greater world to get groceries or other neces-
sities. Yet, as we stayed home, there was time to reflect on the friendships 
we have formed within the Chapter, and the things we have accomplished 
as well as those things we hope to do as a group, making our motto “We 
Stay The Course Together” especially meaningful even though we are dis-
tanced.  
 We had planned many activities, but one by one they were cancelled. 
However, we look forward to the fall months. Our first meeting on Septem-
ber 2, we will celebrate our Chapter’s 99th birthday. This is the time of the 
year that we recognize members who are celebrating landmark anniver-
saries in the Order. On September 16, we will celebrate birthdays of those 
who have birthdays from September through October. October 21, we will 
celebrate All Saints Day.  

(continued on page 6) 
Dates to Remember 
 

Sept 2 1:30p Stated Meeting. Chapter Birthday. 
Sept 11 7:30p 3rd District Installation of Officers—Berea Masonic Center 
Sept 12 10:00a Co-worker Meeting—Golden Gate Masonic Temple 
Sept 16 1:30p Stated Meeting. Celebrate September-October Birthdays. 
Sept 26  Grand Chapter—BY INVITATION ONLY 
Oct 7 1:30p Stated Meeting. 
Oct 11 2:00p New Deputy Meet & Greet—Brookside Masonic Temple 
Oct 17 1:00p EOP Regions A, B & L—VIA YOUTUBE 
Oct 20 7:30p Honor Deputy Grand Matron & Past Deputy Grand 
   Matrons—New Hope Chapter 
Oct 21 1:30p Stated Meeting. Celebrate All Saints Day. 
Oct 24 2:00p Special Meeting. Open 100th Installation of Officers. 
Nov 4 1:30p Stated Meeting. Celebrate Birthdays for those born in the 
   1920’s & 1930’s 
Nov 18 1:30p Stated Meeting. Celebrate Thanksgiving 
Nov 21 1:00p Final EOP—VIA YOUTUBE  
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Cunningham Chapter #187 R. A. M. 
Stated Convocation Third Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.cunningham187ram.org 

 

 Excellent High Priest 
Thomas D. Standen 

6141 Albert Ave Apt 320 
North Ridgeville, OH 44039 

440.506.9327 
 

King 
Jonathan H. Krapf 

216.287.0299 
 

Scribe 
Jonathan R. Hupp 

 

Treasurer 
Robert W. Niebaum, KYCH 

 

Secretary 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

KYCH 
25935 Detroit Road Suite 241 

Westlake, OH 44145 
440.333.0884  

jw@WR-Psychometrics.com 
 

Captain of the Host 
Robert D. Hein 

 

Principal Sojourner 
Pro Tem 

 

Royal Arch Captain 
Harold A. Loebick, PHP 

 

Master of the Third Veil 
Pro Tem 

 

Master of the Second Veil 
Pro Tem 

 

Master of the First Veil 
Pro Tem 

 

Guard 
Darrel A. Weaver, PHP 

 

Chaplain 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

KYCH 
 

Education Officer 
Ronald J. Bokan, Jr., KYCH Pathway to the Future 

High Priest’s Message 
Companions: 
 Thank you for your confidence in electing me High Priest for this Capit-
ular year. Together we must all do our best under trying circumstances. 
 Our last in-person convocation was in February when we conferred the 
Most Excellent Master Degree on several candidates. We met electronically 
via Zoom for our May elections and our Annual Convocation and Installa-
tion of Officers in June, all under the procedures established by our Grand 
Chapter and Grand Lodge. 
 We’re planning to resume meeting in-person at our September 16 Table 
Chapter. You are encouraged to attend, but only if you feel comfortable do-
ing so. Our dining room is more than large enough to spread everyone out 
for social distancing. 
 The annual in–person Grand Chapter Convocation in October has been 
cancelled and will be replaced by a single virtual session. With the cancella-
tion of the in-person events comes the cancellation of the silent auction and 
bead raffle, which are both major fundraisers for our Royal Arch Founda-
tion. Since the needs of our Foundation’s charity, Adopt America, don’t 
stop with the pandemic; we encourage you to make a special donation if 
you are able. 
 We are hoping to resume our degree work this fall under the guidance 
of our Grand Chapter.  We are blessed with nine candidates at various stag-
es of progress—three Most Excellent Masters, two Past Masters, three Mark 
Masters and one waiting to start his York Rite journey—one of the reasons 
we were recognized as the 16th Capitular District Chapter of the Year. This 
would be a great time to recruit more candidates so we can work them into 
the mix before we resume our annual degree cycle. 
 Please stay safe and well, and keep in touch. 

Matron’s Message 
(continued from page 5) 
 With the 2019-2020 year coming to a rapid close, the Worthy Matron 
and Worthy Patron want to thank you for the privilege of serving this 
Chapter. At the same time, we wish Norma Jean Crown, Worthy Matron- 
elect, and Daniel Crown, Worthy Patron- elect, much happiness and suc-
cess as they lead the Chapter in celebrating its 100th year. 
 And…remember to keep our Bible verse close to your heart: “Let love 
be genuine, hate what is evil, hold fast to what is good, love one another 
with mutual affection: outdo one another in showing honor.” (Romans 12:9
-10.) 
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Lakewood Council #125 R. & S. M. 
Stated Assembly First Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.lakewood125rsm.org 

 

Illustrious Master 
Bertram T. Horne, KYCH 
13705 Courtland Avenue 

Cleveland, OH 44111 
216.551.7700  

berthorne@yahoo.com 
 

Deputy Master 
Robert W. Niebaum, KYCH 

440.838.0766  
 

Principal Conductor of the Work 
Jonathan R. Hupp 

 

Treasurer 
George P. Bohnert, KYCH 

 

Recorder 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

KYCH 
25935 Detroit Road Suite 241 

Westlake, OH 44145 
440.333.0884  

jw@WR-Psychometrics.com 
 

Captain of the Guard 
Robert D. Hein 

 

Conductor of Council 
Pro Tem 

 

Steward 
Thomas D. Standen, PIM 

 

Marshal 
Pro Tem 

 

Sentinel 
Pro Tem 

 

Chaplain 
 John H. Whitehouse, Jr.,  

KYCH 
 

Education Officer 
Pro Tem 

 

 

Master’s Message 
Companions: 
 It seems like it was just yesterday I had the privilege of accepting the 
office of Illustrious Master for the first time. 
 Now as we start a new Cryptic year, I still feel that same excitement.  
Many years have passed since I walked with Hiram, however it always 
gives me great pleasure to watch our newer members take that same jour-
ney. I have been truly blessed by the Great Architect. 
 We have a strange year still ahead of us unlike any have ever experi-
enced before. I know that with the help of the Great Architect and all of 
you, we will meet and succeed with our goals. 
 We plan to start our fall season with our now-traditional Table Council 
on Wednesday, September 2, with a donation of $5 for dinner going to our 
Diabetic Kids Fund. We hope you will want to attend, but only if you feel 
comfortable. Our dining room (and Lodge room for that matter) are plenty 
large to allow for social distancing, and we want everyone to wear masks 
(when not eating). 
 Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, in-person Masonic meetings in Ohio 
ceased in mid-March; and we did not meet in April. In line with the rules 
established by our Grand Council and Grand Lodge, we held our May elec-
tion assembly and June Annual Assembly and Installation of Officers elec-
tronically on the Zoom platform. We were privileged to have our Grand 
Illustrious Master Grover Manning connect to both assemblies, and he gra-
ciously installed our officers by declaration, which was possible since I had 
previously been installed as an Illustrious Master. 
 Our 7th Arch fundraising projects were also cancelled. The June Won-
derStruck music festival (formerly LaureLive) was postponed to September 
and then cancelled until next June 2021. The Medina County Fair was can-
celled, then un-cancelled, then restricted to a junior fair only without the 
need for ticket sellers. 
 The annual Grand Council Assembly in October has been cancelled as 
an in-person event and is being replaced with a Zoom meeting. 
 On the plus side, our local Camp Ho-Mita-Koda for diabetic kids was 
able to operate this summer under the guidelines of the State of Ohio. 
 Because our fundraisers were cancelled and our diabetic kids still need 
us, please consider making a special donation this year to our Diabetic Kids 
Fund. 
 As Brother Vasilios Karpos once stated, “The strength of Freemasonry is 
in its Loyalty to each other.” 
 With that in mind, please join us at each of our meetings (on the first 
Wednesday of each month) as we work the quarries for this year. 
 Thank You All. 

Friendships Made 
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Holy Grail Commandery #70 K. T. 
Stated Conclave Second Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.holygrail70kt.org 

 

Eminent Commander 
Curtis A. Hendzell 

1701 E 12th St Apt 8G 
Cleveland, OH 44114 

734.408.1298 
curthendzell@gmail.com 

 

Generalissimo 
Bertram T. Horne, KYCH 

216.551.7700 
 

Captain General 
Pro Tem 

 

Senior Warden 
Ronald J. Bokan, Jr., KYCH 

 

Junior Warden 
Jonathan R. Hupp 

 

Prelate 
Robert R. Childers, KYCH, 

33º 
 

Treasurer 
George P. Bohnert, KYCH 

 

Recorder 
Kenyon A. Killinger, KYCH 

32845 Lake Road 
Avon Lake, OH 44012 

440.933.4663 
vekakych@gmail.com 

 

Standard Bearer 
Pro Tem 

 

Sword Bearer 
Pro Tem 

 

Warder 
Robert D. Hein 

 

Sentinel 
Pro Tem 

Let Your Light So Shine . . . 

Commander’s Message 
Sir Knights: 
 We hope you are safe and well. By order of our Grand Encampment, we 
have not met in-person since our March conclave; and it seems doubtful 
that in-person Commandery events will resume in 2020.  But we’ll see. 
 In the meantime, using the procedures authorized by our Grand En-
campment, Grand Commandery and Grand Lodge, we held two virtual 
conclaves, one in May for our elections, and one in June for our Annual 
Conclave and Installation of Officers.  Virtual conclaves via Zoom appear to 
be around for a while longer. The annual Grand Commandery in October is 
cancelled as an in-person event, to be replaced by a virtual session to con-
duct necessary business. 
 In the meantime, you are encouraged to stay active in your Lodge and 
other Masonic memberships, whether in-person or electronically. 

Palm and Shell, Oriental Order of the 
 The object of the Masonic Holy Land League, in whose membership the 
Pilgrim Knights of the Palm and Shell were enrolled, was to encourage re-
searches commenced in 1863 under the leadership of Brother Rob Morris in 
the Holy Land. These investigations into the traditions and practises of the 
ancient Craft in the East, were supported in 1867 by contributions amount-
ing to $10,000.00 and an organization was effected of Master Masons. A rit-
ual was prepared to include various signs, words and ceremonies, obtained 
by Doctor Morris from Eastern Freemasons. The instruction was divided 
into the following parts: Preliminary, Covenanting, Drama, Means of 
Recognition, and a funeral ceremony for Pilgrim Knights. Rev. Henry R. 
Coleman, of Kentucky, became Supreme Chancellor of the Order and in 
1906 he published at Louisville, for the Society, a guide to the ceremonies 
and lectures entitled the Pilgrim Knight. Among other items of interest he 
describes the formation of a Lodge, the Royal Solomon, at Jerusalem, condi-
tionally promoted by Doctor Morris in 1868, but actually authorized (see 
page 27) by a Warrant from the Grand Lodge of Canada, William Mercer 
Wilson, Grand Master, and attested by Thomas White, Jr., Deputy Grand 
Master, on February 17, 1873; the organizing meeting occurring in the quar-
ries under Jerusalem on May 7, 1873. Brother Coleman says (page 29): 
“Under this authority, a delegate went from the United States to Jerusalem 
and calling together a competent number of those named in the Warrant, 
and others, the Lodge was regularly and constitutionally organized and has 
had many years of prosperous existence up to the issuance of this volume.” 
The first Degree was conferred at the Mediterranean Hotel, after which a 
Lodge-room was established near the Joppa Gate. 

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 
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Cleveland Assembly #15 S. O. O. B. 
Stated Meeting Second Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.cleveland15soob.org 

 

Worthy President 
(Mrs. William) Janice Freitag, PP 

29671 Robert Street 
Wickliffe, OH 44092 

440.585.1872 
216.215.6325 

freitagbil@aol.com 
 

Most Worthy Oracle 
Ms. Kimberly Burnett, PSWP 

 

1st Vice President 
(Mrs. Robert) Deborah Wykoff 

 

2nd Vice President 
(Mrs. Robert) Meldia Childers, PP  

 

Preceptress 
(Mrs. Ronald) Linda Bokan  

 

Recorder 
(Mrs. Norman) Elinor Bayse, PP 

3909 Riverside Avenue 
Cleveland, OH 44109 

216.661.8391 
e_bayse@twc.com 

 

Treasurer 
(Mrs. John) Janet Sutter, PP  

 

Marshal 
(Mrs. James) Karen Baughman, PP  

 

Assistant Marshal 
(Mrs. Robert) Marilyn Robertson  

 

Chaplain 
(Mrs. Robert) Lois Kubishke  

 
 

Director of Music 
(Mrs. Ralph) Pamela Sheetz  

 

Standard Bearer 
 
 

Color Bearer 
  
 

Mistress of the Wardrobe 
(Mrs. Franklin) Shirley Huffman  

 

Daughter of the Household 
(Mrs. Michael) Laura Ferencz 

 

Inner Guard 
(Mrs. George) Ellen Wadge, PP  

 

Outer Guard 
(Mrs. Arthur) Patricia Glass, PP  

President’s Message 
My Dear Sisters: 
 It has been such a long time since we have been able to greet each other 
in person. After our March meeting, due to the corona virus Governor 
DeWine closed everything down. Since then, like yourselves, I have spent 
much time in self isolation to try to stay healthy. For me it has been ex-
tremely hard, as I am such a people person; and I sort of went into a funk. I 
truly feel like Spring and Summer just went by and at the same time like 
they never happened. Things have slowly gotten better in some regards as 
we get used to living this “new normal” and venture out a little more but 
still with caution. It reminds me of  testing the water with our big toe to see 
how cold it is. It is my hope that you and your families are well and safe 
and have all remained in contact with each other. I have received some 
wonderful emails, and I see you active on Facebook. 
 Since we now have permission to hold virtual meetings, I am planning 
on holding a ZOOM meeting on our regular meeting date of September 9. If 
you do not already have ZOOM, please download; and, about a week be-
fore the meeting, I will send you the necessary link. The download is free. 
 I have tried to keep in touch through emails, telephone calls and on Fa-
cebook. Please know, my dear sisters, that I miss each and everyone of you 
and pray for your well being. I do continue to send out birthday and mem-
bership anniversary cards. You are all in my thoughts and prayers. During 
our upcoming meetings through the end of the year at least, I am planning 
on holding only virtual meetings due to the age of most of our members; 
and many of us have additional health issues that put us at even greater 
risk. 
Our schedule for the up coming months is as follows: 
 
 

Sept 9 7:00p Virtual Stated Meeting. Installation of Remaining Officers. 
Oct 14 7:00p Virtual Stated Meeting.  
Nov 11 7:00p Virtual Stated Meeting. Honor Our Veterans 
Dec 9 7:00p Virtual Stated Meeting. Celebrate Christmas Together. 
 

 We have been asked to remain in our current stations for the year 2021 
as well. When I signed on as president, I didn’t plan on serving for 2 years; 
but sometimes we are called to do things above and beyond what is normal 
and usual. These are very different times, and things are very different for 
all of us. I would ask that each of you consider staying on in your installed 
position for the year 2021 as well. 
 Please continue to remember to support our charities and also to share 
our beautiful Order with family that are available to join. 
 My dear sisters, I look forward to seeing each of you on September 9, at 
7:00p. Please bring a smile and lots of patience as, like everyone else, I am 
learning things mostly by trial and error. We may have some hiccups; but, 
as Gov. DeWine keeps telling us, we will get through this; and we are in it 
together. 
 Looking forward to seeing all of you soon. 
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Tree & Landscape Services LLC 

TERRY STILES 216-526-3954 

▪Lawn Care 
▪Landscaping 

▪Tree Removal 
▪Snow Plowing 

▪Fences 
▪Decks 

▪Driveways 
▪Garages 

Would you like to advertise in The Foundation Light? 
The Foundation Board will be pleased to consider business card and larger size advertisements. 

For advertising rates, please contact:  Bob Niebaum ▪ 440.838.0766 ▪ editor@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org. 

Sloane Manuscripts 
 There are three copies of the Old Constitutions which bear this name. All of them were found in the 
British Museum among the heterogeneous collection of papers which were once the property of Sir Hans 
Sloane.  
 The first Sloane Manuscript, which is known in the Museum as No. 3848, is one of the most complete of 
the copies extant of the Old Constitutions. At the end of it, the date is certified by the following subscrip-
tion: finis p. me Eduardu Sankey decimo sexto die Octobris Anno Domini 1646. It was published for the first 
time, from an exact transcript of the original, by Brother Hughan in his Old Charges of the British Freema-
sons. 
 The second Sloane Manuscript is known in the British Museum as No. 3323. It is in a large folio volume 
of three hundred and twenty-eight leaves, on the fly-leaf of which Sir Hans Sloane has written, “Loose pa-
pers of mine Concerning Curiosities.” There are many manuscripts by different hands. The Masonic one is 
subscribed thus with the date and name of the writer, Haec scripta fuerunt p. me Thomam Martin, 1659, and 
this fixes the date. It consists of three leaves of paper six inches by seven and a half, is written in a small, 
neat hand, and endorsed Free Masonry. It was first published, in 1871, by Brother Hughan in his Masonic 
Sketches and Reprints. The Rev. Brother A. F. A. Woodford thinks this an “indifferent copy of the former 
one.” But this seems unlikely. The entire omission of the Legend of the Craft from the time of Lamech to 
the building of the Temple, including the important Legend of Euclid, all of which is given in full in the 
other manuscript, No. 3848, together with a great many verbal discrepancies, and a total difference in the 
eighteenth charge, would lead one to suppose that the former manuscript never was seen, or at least cop-
ied, by the writer of the latter. On the whole, it is, from this very omission, one of the least valuable of the 
copies of the Old Constitutions. 
 The third Sloane Manuscript is really one of the most interesting and valuable of those that have been 
heretofore discovered. A portion of it, a small portion, was inserted by Findel in his History of Freemasonry; 
but the whole has been since published in the Voice of Masonry, a periodical printed at Chicago in 1872. 
The number of the manuscript in the British Museum is 3329, and Brother Hughan places its date at from 
1640-1700; but he says that Messrs. Bond and Sims, of the British Museum, agree in stating “that it is prob-
ably of the beginning of the eighteenth century.” But the Rev. Brother Woodford mentions a great authori-
ty, Wallbran, on manuscripts who declares it to be “previous to the middle of the seventeenth century.” 
Findel thinks it originated at the end of the seventeenth century, and “that it was found among the papers 
which Doctor Plot left behind him on his death, and was one of the sources whence his communications 
on Freemasonry were derived.” It is not a copy of the Old Constitutions, in which respect it differs from all 
the other manuscripts, but is a description of the ritual of the Society of Free Operative Masons at the peri-
od when it was written. This it is that makes it so valuable a contribution to the history of Freemasonry, 
and renders it so important that its precise date should be fixed. 

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 
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The Lakewood Masonic Foundation          Greatest Need   Historic Preservation   Charity   Education 
 
Enclosed is my tax-deductible check for:     $100     $250     $_______ 
 
Donor Name __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City __________________________________________________  State ________________  Zip _____________ 
 
*This gift is in the     Honor     Memorial of_____________________________________________________ 
 
*Mail acknowledgement to:   Name ______________________________________________________________ 
 
Address _______________________________________  City ___________________  State ______  Zip ______ 
 
Mail to:  The Lakewood Masonic Foundation, 15300 Detroit Avenue, Lakewood, OH 44107-3888 

17-2 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Cut and Mail - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Please patronize our advertisers listed here and elsewhere in our publication. 
Remind them that you saw their advertisements in The Foundation Light. 

ALLIED EXTERMINATORS INC. 
www.alliedexterminators.com 

12400 Cooley Avenue • Cleveland, Ohio 44111 
 

 CLEVELAND (216) 476-2700 • AKRON (330) 535-4800 
 CLEVELAND (440) 899-7500 • ELYRIA (440) 324-6592 
 LORAIN (440) 277-7141 • SANDUSKY (419) 624-8000 
 CANTON (330) 453-3479 • OUT OF AREA (800) 531-0000 

Member - Clifton-Allen Lodge 

 

ACACIA PARK CEMETERY 
 

For Masonic and Eastern Star Families 
 

Permanent Beauty • Permanent Care 
 

ROGER T. PECKINPAUGH, President/CEO 
1880 SOM Center Road 
Mayfield Heights, Ohio 

440-442-0666 
www.acaciacemetery.com 
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The Lakewood Masonic Foundation 
15300 Detroit Avenue 
Lakewood, OH 44107-3888 
 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
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Lakewood Masonic Trestleboard 

September 
2 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
2 Wed 6:30p Lakewood R&SM Table Council 
8 Tues 7:00p LMTC Board of Trustees 
9 Wed 7:00p Cleveland Beauceant 
9 Wed 7:30p Holy Grail KT 

10 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 
14 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
16 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
16 Wed 6:30p Cunningham RAM Table Chapter 
24 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 
28 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 

November 
4 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
4 Wed 7:30p Lakewood R&SM 
9 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM Annual Meeting 
10 Tues 7:00p LMTC Board of Trustees 
11 Wed 7:00p Cleveland Beauceant 

11 Wed 7:30p Holy Grail KT 
12 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM Annual Meeting 
18 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
18 Wed 7:30p Cunningham RAM 
21 Sat 3:00p Clifton-Allen F&AM Installation 
23 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 

October 
7 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
7 Wed 7:30p Lakewood R&SM 
8 Thur 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 
12 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
13 Tues 7:00p LMTC Board of Trustees 
14 Wed 7:00p Cleveland Beauceant 

14 Wed 7:30p Holy Grail KT 
21 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
21 Wed 7:30p Cunningham RAM 
22 Thur 7:00p Clifton-Allen F&AM 
24 Sat 2:00p Ann Rutledge OES Installation 
26 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
28 Wed 7:00p LMF Board of Trustees 

These Trestleboard dates reflect our standard meeting schedules and may change 
at any time in response to the current COVID-19 situation. For the most current 
information regarding in-person vs. online meeting formats, please visit our web 
site calendars and take heed of telephone and electronic communications. 


